
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
June 9, 2017 
 
Michael P. Carey 
Executive Director 
Office of Citywide Event Coordination and Management 
Street Activity Permit Office 
100 Gold Street, 2nd Floor 
New York, NY 10038 
 
      Re: Application for Single Block Party, West 26th Street between 9th & 10th Avenues 
 
Dear Mr. Carey, 
 
On May 8th, 2017 the Arts, Culture, Education & Street Life Committee (“ACES”) of Manhattan 
Community Board 4 (“CB4”), reviewed an application from Infirnity Inc, for a Single Block Party 
event to be held on July 1, 2017 between the hours of 12pm-5pm.            
 
The Committee voted to recommend that the Street Activity Permit Office (“SAPO”) approve this 
application. Infirnity Inc., represented by Lisa Jasienowski, is a non-profit organization focused on 
mentoring young men ages 9-19 through its sports program.  
 
The Event, to be held on West 26th Street between 9th & 10th Avenues, is directly in front of the 
Hudson Guild Community Center in the Elliot Chelsea Houses. The CB4 district office confirmed 
that the NYCHA Elliot Chelsea Tenant Association and the Hudson Guild support the event. 
 
The Committee did recommend that the organizer speak continue to coordinate the event activities 
with both the Tenant Association and the Hudson Guild. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
         [signed 6/9/17] 
Delores Rubin   Allen Oster    Inge Ivchenko  
Chair    Co-Chair    Co-Chair 
Community Board 4   ACES Committee   ACES Comittee 
 
cc:  Dawn Tolson, Director, NYC SAPO 
 Lisa Jasienowski, Infirnity Inc.  
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